	                            Minutes of the Meeting of Bridport Rugby Football Club

	                                     Held on 13th February 2017 at the Rugby Pavilion


	Present :  Allan Staerck, John Patten, Stuart King, Peter Brook, Clive Greening, Guy Livingston,

                    Julian Hussey, Noel Gregory, louis Brown,              
	

	
	

	1. Apologies : Stuart Briggs
	

	
	

	2. Minutes of the Last Meeting :
The minutes of the last meeting were read and approved.
	

	
	

	3. Matters Arising :
a/ Awning still in hand with Julian.

b/ Risk Assessment documents have been circulated to committee.

c/ Clive has been registered with RFU as club groundsman to receive info.

d/ Bridge has been repaired and LC paid Bright’s direct for materials.

e/ Gareth Thomas will organise someone to meet club to discuss 2nd XV.

f/ Cost for new scoreboard is awaiting Julian.
4. Correspondence :
	Julian Hussey

Julian Hussey



	a/ Dorset council have booked Monday 20th February to inspect kitchen.

b/ D/Wilts have contacted to say we can reclaim 50% of coaching course costs.

c/ D/Wilts have proposed Ron Jones continues as RFU rep. Committee agree nomination.

d/ Draw tickets need to be returned to RFU by 6th March.

e/ LC wanted confirmation of Junior Presentation to be 28th April. Agreed.

f/ Club has been booked for club member parties on 5th August and 9th September.
g/ Request from D/Wilts to send club accounts. They have now been sent.

h/ Contact from Phil Payne, Cornish Agency, that he has provided previous dinner speakers and can do
     so again. Speakers range from Nigel Redmond at £800 to Zin Zan Brooke at £1750.

     Julian to contact asap Nick Taylor of juniors to find out if he has a speaker.

9. Junior Report :
Julian said the junior section was going well but they have an issue with a coach letting his U12 son train with the U14 age group. He has been told that this is against RFU rules and must stop. He is now saying that it is only touch rugby and no contact, however committee agree this cannot happen.

There is a concern the U12 player may be considered to play on the U14 tour of Ireland. The secretary said he had signed club consent forms for the tour to be submitted to RFU and was concerned that the safeguarding of players was at risk if this happened and the club at risk. This will be monitored by club.
Noel requested the club consider the following :

a/ Purchase of a second line marker from Fleet at a cost of £646 + VAT. He has six junior parents who
     can help with the marking but time commitments means a second machine would help. Committee

     agreed to purchase.

b/ He proposed getting either a second 20 ft container or replace with a 40 ft container to enable

     easier access and storage of grounds equipment. He said these can be obtained free of charge but

     at a cost of £180 delivery. Committee to evaluate positioning and discuss with LC their agreement.

c/ He asked permission to purchase new U14 team shirts in plain navy, sponsored by a parent.  

     Committee said this was a consideration for 50th anniversary for all shirts and will review.

d/ He has been able to get 80 junior dress shirts replaced by M&S following washing problems.

	John Patten

Stuart King
Allan Staerck

Julian Hussey

Committee

Allan Staerck

Committee

	5. Treasurers Report :
Stuart said the bank balance stands at £4421.41 having transferred £10,000 to building society. The account is currently showing an excess of £9,500 on season but with no more income to come and the anticipated expenses for the rest of the season the club will show a profit this season.
6. VP Report :
Peter said the VP donations this year have been £5,000. The VP lunch is March 11th with about 50 current acceptances..
	

	7. Fixtures :  
Dorset Dockers have withdrawn from league. It was suggested we try and get a friendly home game to replace this fixture.
8. Team Manager Report :
Guy said the team had a lot of injuries for the away game at Puddletown that resulted in defeat.

	

	8a. Captains Report :   No Report.
	

	
	

	10. Social Report :         No Report.
11. Grounds Maintenance :   Clive said he had nothing to report.
12. Core Values :     Ongoing
13. Club Development : 
a/ Safeguarding : Covered in junior report.
b/ School Liaison : Louis said he had met Nadia to discuss Tag Festival. Only 7 teams responded so 
                                     far but expected more. It will be  normal competition  rules and winner and 

                                    runners up by selection of playing attitude. All arrangements in place. 
c/ Coaching :          Scrum Factory attended by 13 club members and 13 others. Gareth Thomas will
                                    arrange a Rugby Ready Course, date to be fixed, Two ladies are on the level 2

                                    course and the club level 2 course is set for June.
d/ Publicity :          David Roper, a photographer, has joined the club and will carry out club photos.

                                    Good reports are going in the paper, including junior reports. 
e/ Volunteers :      Junior section is receiving support all round.
f/ Dev, Plan :          Ongoing.
	

	
	

	14. Any Other Business : 
	

	
	

	a/ Peter said Pete Wyrill had contacted asking if Bridport Youth Football could use roadside pitch for
     parking in summer. Club has no problems but LC must agree.

b/ Peter said Aqua-Care from Hooke had contacted on behalf of Palmers regarding moving the water

     pipe from the pitch. He will arrange a meeting to discuss.

c/ Peter said he had sent a condolence card to the chairman of Weymouth Rugby Club who a had lost

     his son to cancer. Possible thoughts of playing a memorial game?

d/ Clive said he was concerned at the messages being posted on social media from members and ex
     members regarding the players prefering to watch rugby at the Tiger and the lack of support from

     committee in buying better TV screens at the club to encourage all to support the club and provide

     a better clubhouse.

     After many opinions it was agreed that the club should look into the provision of facilities, however

       It was felt that those carrying the opinion that the committee are out of touch with requirements 

       of  club should be coming up with the packages and technology that is wanted and in future 

       should be putting themselves up for committee or at least attending committee meetings.

      Allan will talk to club captain, Tom, to ask him to put up proposals.

e/  Stuart said the freezer had been left unlocked and open and money left in it.
No further business the meeting closed 9.00pm

Next Meeting is Monday 13th March 2017. Commence 7.00pm

Allan Staerck

Chairman


	Allan Staerck

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	


